
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

June 24, 2018 
 

2020 Circle Family Times 
Sunday: 9:30AM Bible Classes for all ages 

               10:30AM Worship 

Wednesday: Various Life Groups 

Office Hours: S: 2-5; M-R: 8-4; F: 8-12 

Family Newsletter 541-758-4456 
2020circle@gmail.com 
www.2020circle.com 
 

 

“The Main Thing” 
1. To love the Lord our God with all our heart 

and with all our soul and with all our mind and 

with all our strength. 

2. To love our neighbors as ourselves. 

3. To go and make disciples of all nations, 

baptizing them in the name of the Father and of 

the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them 

to obey everything Christ has commanded us. 

Ministers Elders 

Mark 
Johnson 
541-758-5065 
 

Casey 
Long 
541-752-
4771 
 

Gregg Strawn 
Minister of the 
Word 
541-758-4456 
 
 
 
 

Jason Swick 
Campus 
Minister 
541-753-4310 

Upcoming Events 

June 27th, 6pm: Bring your picnic to 
Cloverland Park. Singing and Scripture to 
follow.  
June 28th, 6:30pm : Empty Nester’s at El 
Sol de Mexico 
July 4th: NO MEETING 
July 10th: Circle hosting TNT 

Please Pray For Our Family 
 

Please pray for God’s healing hand to be on those with cancer: 
Debbie Smith (Florence Purvis’ granddaughter)                                      

   Les Brooks (malignant leukemia)                                                                     
Marilyn (Linda Weimer’s friend, recurring cancer) 

Marsha Carr (Virgil Oakes’ cousin) 
Renee Gunselman’s father 

Jim York (Cyndi Colvin’s father) 
Kyle Turney (former member, now in Texas) 

Amanda Kirwin (niece of Les & Joyce Brooks, breast cancer) 
Clella Boyd 

Please continue to pray for:  
Keith Cornell, Phil & Linda Weimer, Donna Johnson), Merle & Jean 

Woods, Betty Carter, Andi Graham (Bill Perry’s sister, acute 
rheumatoid arthritis) 

Please pray for the following members with health needs:  
Please pray for Geri York with pneumonia. 

Continue to pray for Debbie Smith – the cancer markers are getting 
higher. 

The Pattons request prayers for Nancy, not well this morning. 
Pray for Mary-Adele Parrish, experiencing health issues. 

Pray for Sophie, who had surgery last Friday. 
Spiritual:  

Pray for our search for a new minister and the future of Circle CofC. 
Pray for our prospective deacons and their wives/families. 

Cathy & Alan Brooks request prayer for the body here to grow, to work, 
to thrive. 

Engaged Couples: Jesse Bracht & Erin Foreman, Alex Aversano & 
Jocelyn Powell, Kevin Fice & Katie Kessler, Ryan Rapp & Natalie 

Eastridge, Tom Zhang & Maria Gomes 
Expecting Mothers: Daniele Ruocco, Stephanie Watson, Melody Otta 

Military: Jordan Paul, stationed in N Carolina in extensive training; 
John, Betty Carter’s grandson, Navy; James Brogden, grandson of the 

Bibbs, on the USS Essex 
Good News:  

Lois Munson says “Thank you, Lord, for all the wonderful fathers. I miss 
mine.” 

The Longs praise God for blessing them with 40 years of marriage. 
The Hammars/Parkers say “Thank you, God, for fathers.” 

Ed Calcote says “Thanks for family, God bless all.” 
Maria will be out of the office on Sunday June 24th. 

Monthly Servants 
Eldership Leader: Casey Long 
Deacon/Minister Leader: Josh Wise 
Emergency Needs: Loretta Hartman 
480-823-5857 
Communion Prep: Renee Gunselman 
Service Monitor: Ryan McPartlin 

 
Weekly Servants 

MORNING June 24th                                July 1st                  
Video: J Baxter, B McCaughan                R Holland, B McCaughan 
Sound Board: R Behnia, J Gunselman          J Gunselman, R Behnia 

Greeters:              P McPartlin                   J Calkin         
P McPartlin                   L Calkin 
A McPartlin                    J Oxley 

Ushers:                  T Eastridge                  E Bracht 
  G Brown                 D Brown       

Attendance:       N Franklund                   B Sorah 
Communion:          Ca Jensen                  G House              
Count Aide:           A Member            K McPartlin              

K McPartlin                Ca Jensen 
Nursery:               P McPartlin                   J Bracht                 

A Gollakner                   S Sorah 
Notes/Cards:      Ev Goddard            Ev Goddard  
Song Leader:                C Long                   T Wood           
Kids’ Time:               On Break                On Break  
Speaker:                   G Strawn                    J Swick 
Lord’s Table:                J Swick               R Holland 
Servers:                      G House                 G Brown 

R Hartman               F Cloutier 
T Wood                       J May          

Open Prayer:    E Gunselman               J Hammar 
Pastoral Prayers: M Johnson                     C Long 
 

Evening Schedule 
5:00pm 

Are ‘Prayer Requests’ Biblical? 

Deacons: Ed Gunselman, Eric Jensen, 
Jose Reyes, Josh Wise 

 

Outreach Programs: Bay Area Rescue Mission, Christian Relief Fund, Clothing 
Drive, East Asian Missions, Food Boxes, Mountain States Children’s Home, Orphan 
Sunday, Quilts for CASA, Special Situations, University Christian Center  

 

Josh Stutzman 
Campus 
Apprentice 
541-753-4310 
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Software 

Monthly Picks 

Volutpat mos at r eque ulla 

lobortis  dignissim  conventio, 

torqueo, acsi roto modo. 

Feugait in obruo quae ingenium 

tristique elit vel natu meus. 

Molior torqueo capio velit 

loquor aptent ut erat feugiat 

pneum commodo. 

1655 NW Monroe Ave, Corvallis, OR 97330 

Contact Numbers: 
541-753-4310 UCC 

541-207-2777 cell 
 

UCC Office Hours 
T 2pm-10pm 
W 9am-3pm 
F 9am-3pm 

 

 Gregg’s  

Good  News 

Early yesterday morning, the noise from sirens was loud and 

continued for a long time. I don’t know what event prompted 

the call for first responders. But I do know this, the siren is 

intended to serve as a warning.  

 

I am increasingly surprised when I meet an emergency vehicle 

with lights flashing, that so many drivers seem to be oblivious. 

Rather than slowing and pulling to the side of the road—they 

drive on as if they are too busy to be interrupted. (Christians: 

Don’t be one of those oblivious, selfish drivers, OK?) 

 

But then again, ignoring a warning seems to be part of human 

nature. Go to the coast and take note of a dangerous drop-off. 

There is a fence, and a sign that says, “Danger—you may lose 

your life if you go beyond this point!” Yet the clear foot prints 

in the sand reveal that many are ignoring the warning. 

 

What do you think? Perhaps we need a siren mounted atop the 

church building. And every time the siren goes off, it could be 

followed with a warning Jesus would offer: “Repent or perish!” 

But it would soon become another warning people could ignore. 

 

What’s going on? In Greek mythology, there were also 

“Sirens.” These maidens sang an enticing song that lured sailors 

to their deaths. Maybe we’re living in a world that has so many 

sweet-songed Sirens that people’s ears are plugged to the 

warning siren. 

 

Does that describe you? If not, it is time for you to join the 

chorus singing the glory of God. And the truth that life lived 

with Jesus IS better. 

 
 

Pam and I will be on vacation June 28-July 4 celebrating my 

sister’s 50th anniversary. 

 

 
 

PM PREVIEW TONIGHT: 

Are ‘Prayer Requests’ Biblical? 

Thoughts, Questions, Notes 
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Sunday Morning Attendance 134 

Last Week’s Contribution            $4,869.09 

Year to Date Weekly Average    $4,755.27 

Weekly Budget                              $4,846.00 

  

Many Hands Make Light Work…Get Involved! 

Assembly Ministry…………………..…….Gregg Strawn, Casey Long 

Circle Facilitator Inside…………………………….……………Eric Bracht 

Outside Circle Facilitator……..…………………………….…. Jim Calkin                          
UCC Facilitator…………………………………………….……Nathan Lopez 
Overall Support……………………..…….M Gomes, G Brown, J Wise 
Campus Ministry……………………….…Jason Swick, Josh Stutzman 
Connections Ministry……………………….………Dale & Tami Brown 
Discipleship Ministry………….………………………………...Jose Reyes 
Education Ministry…………………..….…………..Casey & Darla Long 
Fellowship Ministry…………..……….………Ed & Renee Gunselman 
Life Group Ministry…………………..…………Mark & Nancy Johnson 
Media/Web Ministry…….…………Frank Cloutier, Bill McCaughan 
Men of Iron……………………………….…………………..…Rolland House 
People Needs Facilitators.…………..Tami Brown & Maria Gomes 
Clothing Drive Lead.……………………………………………..Linda Leslie 
Food Boxes Lead.……………………………………..Charlene Franklund 
Publicity Ministry……………………….…………..…………Maria Gomes 
Quilts for CASA.………………………………………….……..Cathy Brooks 
Van Ministry……………………………….………...…Bob & Cody Parsons 
Visitor Experience Ministry………….…..…..……………..…See Elders 
Vision Ministry……..….Elders, Deacons, Ministers & their Wives 
Widows Ministry………………………………Roger & Loretta Hartman  
Women’s Ministry…….………………………………..…Laurie Eastridge 
Youth Ministry…..……Eric & Jann Bracht and Eric & Chris Jensen 

How did you work for God this week? How did you rest in God this week? It’s easy to 
identify the work we do for God, but what does it look like to rest in God? 
 
Every Life Group meeting, we talked about how we saw God moving in our lives this 
week. Sometimes this question was met with a few minutes of silence. A few 
minutes when everyone reflected on their week and looked for God moving in their 
lives. In the busyness of our week, we made it a habit to rest in God for a few 
minutes and reflect on what He is doing in our lives.  
 
Some people rest in God daily as they read His Word. Some people rest in God as 
they pray, giving Him their cares for the day. You have probably noticed that a lot of 
Worship songs are prayers. Some people rest in God as they listen to Worship music 
in their car. Some people rest in God by reading a book that helps them grow as a 
Christian.  
 
Some important God Work is coming up: Super Saturday and the Clothing Give Away. 
What is one thing you can do this week to rest in God as we prepare for that 
busyness? 
 

 

 

Office Administrator 

Maria Gomes 

541-758-4456 

Minister Search Committee Update 

We received 10+ applications just 
this week!  

Pray for the committee to discern 
God’s will as we pick a new 
Minister. 

Campus Minister and Family 
Jason, Amanda, Josiah, 
Jaron and Justus Swick 

 

 

 

 

 

Kim Lopez is looking for volunteers to help 
with our VBS Super Saturday on July 14th. 
She needs people to help on that day and 
people to help prepare beforehand. Let her 
know if you can help! REGISTRATION IS 
NOW OPEN!!! 

July 14th 

VBS 

Super 

Saturday 

 


